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NEW FREEDOMS, NEW BEGINNINGS

| hope you are enjoying a few freedoms as lockdown begins to unlock a little. | am getting quite
disproportionately excited about the prospect of a haircut!
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feeling that we are putting people at risk by doing so, and it was wonderful to see so many children egg
hunting in our churchyards too!

One of the coming changes in our church life will be that the parish of Lower Broadheath will formally
become part of tis benefice, along with Hallow, Grimley and Holt.

We expect this to happen in early June. In som@eets it may not make a huge difference, but in other
ways | am rather hoping it will. We have all learned a lot in the past year about breaking down barriers
between our four churchesworking together to make online meetings and worship run smooffigat
unexpected need focollaborationon a new projechas changed our relationships, increasing both our
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This is something we have probably all foundlifferent areas of our lives over the past year. There may
well be people we have connected with in new ways, or people we have properly connected with for the
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What in the past year has been positive for you?

What have you learned to do or appreciate in a ngay?

What new freedoms will you enjoy?

What little treasures have you found unexpectedly in lockdown, that you will carry forward?

Whatever they are, | pray that you will be able to find causes for gratitude and gladness as the summer
approaches.

Blessigs
Revd Kalantha




UPDATE FROM BROADHEATH WITH RUSHWICK WI
Your friendly daytime group
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meeting. Maybe some of us would actually be able to meet in peosbore too long. With walking

groups, crafting ventures, and the odd informal coffee and cake, at last we have some lovely outdoor
things to look forward to.
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groups and a couple of new members too, for this entertaining and sometimesundiing talk.

alye 2F / KNRaQa quidsbitables S N
for me to recount in a parish magazine, but they
ranged from the hilarious to thkeart-breaking

From HMP Style, to Strangeways, Dartmoor and
Pentonville, Chris became a governor wittegrity,

and we were left in no doubt that she triegehvery

best to put those in her charge on the road to
rehabilitation, despite the chronic lack of adequate
funding and her ruans with the then Home

Secretary. One poignant fact that stood out was that 55% of female prisoners have been sexually,
emotionally, physically or financially abused (or all of these). When sent to prison, rather than supported
within their community, their children are put into care and thus another cycle of abuse/crime begins.

Coming up in May, we have a craft session, viaYo | 3 Ay X FyR WdzySQa aLlSlI | S
the ghostly residents of Hampton Court Palace. We welcome visitors and new members, so please do
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We meet at 10.30am othe 2"¢ Wednesday of each month except August.

Angela Cogger (President) 01905 640754
Rachael Hodgetts (Secretary) 01905 641531

Email:broadheathwithrushwickwi@gmail.com

www.facebook.com/broadheathwithrushwick
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% Wo r ¢ e s Cluisti@ars Aid Week Appeal 7 10" to 16" May 2021

PLEASE, PLEASE read on!

and help Christian Aid help our brothers and sisters across the world, who live in
poverty.

T This yearoés Christian Ai d We EeuyawDroughts me
Kenya are now more frequent and more intense due to the climate crisis and millions
of people are struggling to get enough food and water. Your donation will help families
become more resilient against climate change and poverty.

1 To raise funds, we would encourage you to donate online at Worcester Christian
Aid Week Fundraising 2021 (tapsimple.org). For those who prefer to donate by
cheque, there will be Christian Aid envelopes available during services at Hallow,
Grimley, Holt and Broadheath churches throughout Christian Aid Week. When
returned to church, your Church Wardens will ensure your donations are forwarded to
Christian Aid via your Christian Aid rep.

1 If you are able to Gift Aid, the value of your donation will increase by 25% without
costing you anything further. If you give online, you will automatically be directed to a
Gift Aid option. Cheques should be accompanied by a completed Gift Aid form, also
available at our church services throughout Christian Aid Week. If you have any
gueries about how to donate, please contact: Doreen Jeeves, Christian Aid Rep, on
01905 640953.

1 There will also be the opportunity to enjoy a quiz and to support a Bible Readathon
organised by Worcester Christian Aid. Go to OmBrom Bible Readathon for Christian
Aid Week 2021 (tapsimple.org) and Dot's Quiz (tapsimple.orq)

Your gift could help a community to build an earth dam, so when the rains do come, they will
have the water they need to live. The people of Kenya need every last drop to survive
the drought.

DESPARATION HOPEFOR THE FUTURE

Together we canSTORhis climate crisisEvery giftevery challenge can change lives.
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HALLOW HISTORY ARCHIVES

The Hollies -

Whether bornandbred in Hallow or a recent arrival, you cannot fail to have noticed the recent

renovations to the long derelict Grade Il listed building in the heart of the vilagée HolliesBuilt in the

early 19" century, it was home to carpenter Johutt until his death in 1881.HE property was advertised
NGKS 22NOSa0SNBEKANBE / KOA2YXDNIBlI 6§/ & RSAORBYSOE s Al
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Outbuildings andvell fruited Garden(he property was bought for £4y W H Baker.

The 1911 census and 1938 Electoral Register show Harry Brooks, a tailor, his wife Hafaetilgnelere
living at The Holliesnl1917 Harry expanded the smallholding when he boughtqust an acre of ground
from the Bishop of Worcestemnli KS mMdponQa Cl yye .rs@tdHoliesl y | & 0K

John Phipps, who had farmed with his father at .
Hatfield, Norton, Worcestemoved with his wife _©

and daughter Elizabeth from Chaddesley Corbé""“‘u‘_

to Hallow in the early 1940s. The Phipps ownec /Y' 5
two fields which ran from Shoulton Lane along e — 1’/
the footpath where the gas substation is
situated. The family are remembered hand
scything hayrbm the field. There was an apple &
orchard andhe family kept chickens and sold &
eggs Mains water was neveronnected and it
lacked electricitySince Elizabeth Phipps died in
2009 the house has been uninhabited.




The property was listed in 198%he listing describes the interior apaltered since thd 9" centuryand

includes dogeg staircase with turned balusters and moulded handrail[ltgtS & Wi 2 GKS NA 3
is a former chapel, brick with blue and yellow brick dressings and missing roof. Rectangular in plan, gable
end to road has a pointed arch window; in the angle with the house is a doorway containing some stained
glasspant 4 Q @

Members of Hallow History Group took photos of the derelict property before the current restoration was
begun. They illustrate both an earlier way of life and also how dilapidated the property had become.

and the hoist on the barappear tohave been preserved. It will be exciting to see
how the Hollies house and barn will be resurrected and repurposed to become part
of 215t century Hallow.

Ann Finn HHG April 2021

READ OUR RESEARCH TO DATE ON OUR WEBSITE: www.hallowhistory.org.uk
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2 SQR
have our
baby

ol LJI A &

Lots of families would have loved to celebrate the
arrival of a new baby in 2020 butgbecausesef COVID

restrictions, were not able tcgather family and
friends together

Part of that celebration might, for you, be a
Christening,(also called a baptism).

/7 Christening is about beginning a journey of love and
faith; with the church community to support you.
LuQa F2N) FyezyS oy2z2u edz
that jearney. The church does not charge for
~christenings.

Now that restrictions ardifting, if you would like to
talk albout a christening, please.do contact me:
rev.kalantga@gmail.cm
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Contains promotional material

Three Trust130 donations.
One blooming lovely garden.

Take out a home insurance policy with Ecclesiastical — one of the UK's
most trusted home Insurance providers' — and we will donate £130°
to your church. And of course the more people who take out home
insurance policies, the more funds that are raised. So those plans

for the churchyard could finally take seed and flourish.

]
Find out more at ecclesiastical.com/trust130 =
or call our team on 0800 7830 130

and quote TrustP21.

Trust130.
Limitless donations.
Endless possibilities.

<%ecclesiastical

Trusi{30 celebrates over 120 years of insuring Anglican Churches.

! wearw Fairerfinance comyralings usiomer-asparience-ratings’ home-insurance

? Terms and conditions apply and can ba viewed on fha offor website page abowe.

Erdesiastical nsrance Dthcs pic (E)D) Reg. Mo. 54850, Regisiend in England atBenatact Houss, 20040, Pionear Avanue, Bloucesiar Busingss Fark, Biocoworth, Bloucesier

EL3 &4, Lintled Kingdom. E10] | authorisad by e Prudenial Reguiation A uthorily and reguiaiod by e Financial ConductAuthority and fie Prodental Reguiation uthaority.
Frm FiafrEntn HisTE 1HE &8, ¥ g i 0 = by 0 ty




FOSSIL FUEL FINANCE*REPORJ. 2021

Climate Emergency brief your little bit and banking.

. 2dz YF® NBYSYOSNI FNRY 2dzNJ t F NAAK ONRSTAY I d&hdzNJ
finished up by questioning what the governmenthasdqr&eNJ 42 6 S Y2 NB -$neda®aris K I
Agreement in 2015. And then making the point that our little bit times 60 million amounts to a big impact.

Most of us use banks. Banks and the way they invest our money have a huge impact on the economic
system and those sectors that thejioose to invest our moneyiSoL. RSOARSR LQR KI @S
bank¢ Barclays is doing in respect of the climate emergency.

Here is their claimBarclays. Our ambition to be a net zero bank by 2050

We believe that Barclays can make a reaitgbution to tackling climate change and help accelerate the
transition to a lowcarbon economy.

LGQ& 2dzNJ ' YOAUGA2Y G2 6S | ySi 1T SNB olyl 06& Hnapn
operations; our focus now is on reducing the client emissibas Wwe finance. That starts with aligning our
financing with the Paris Agreement, across not just lending but our capital markets activity as well.

We also committed to specific goals to help accelerate the transition to a&#ton economy:£100bn of
green financing by030.

Now for their track record to date.

Barclays and HSBC have collectively invested&d4&9 billionin coal, gas, oil, tar sands and fracking since
the Paris Climate gkeement was signed in 2015, making them the seventh and twelfth worst banks in the
world respectively, and the two worst in Europe, for financing climate change.

Needless tsay,l will be switching my bank account and | have already advised Barckaythageason.

| also bund this website which appears to be very useful for checking out what your own bank is has been
doing in respect of the climate emergency

https://switchit.money/
10


https://www.ran.org/bankingonclimatechange2020/
https://switchit.money/

We checked with Triodos Bank, who are known as one of the leading sustainable banks in the UK, on the
process of switching once you have selected your new ethical climate friendlyAygpdeently,it is
straightforward with your new bank undertaking to ange the transfers of direct debits, standing orders

etc. As a Payeeyour pay/pensionfgoes on a divert and you have up to 3 years to notify of your change of
bank.. There are also other ethical banks that will be offered from the above switchit link

So,what about paying icash™WVell, my bank Barclays closed the nearest branch in St Johns a few years
back. So now | can make my way to the High Street in the centre of Worcester go to through door and be
faced with a wall of computers!

Or as | alreadglo ¢ you can just pop ito our local post office at Hallow and Lee will spdr Holt were

Nick willsort, whereboth supply you with a very personal service. The Post Office provide this service for
the majority of banks otherwise it is online banking and payincheques by post.

Check your bank and seghether they are part of the problem or operating in a way that is it contributing
to the climate emergency solutiohs

Tread Lightly!

Dave

Hallow Parish Hall 100 Club

April Winners 2021
Congratulations!

15t Prize: No.12 Mrs. M. Tipping £50
2nd Prize: No.52 Mrs. A. Carter £25

39Prize: N0.49 Mrs. C. Dolton £10
No0.93 Mrs. L. Harris £10

Thank you all for your membership renewals they are really vital for the continued upkeep of the
Hall.

Stay Safe!
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" HALLOW HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY i a brief history.

l:h In 1929, the Hallow Association was formed with 162 members, increasing to 231 the
following year - an amazing rate of growth. The aims of the Association were, amongst
‘ other thingsoé . . To pr driewdly@andainited spirit amongst the members by

means of Educational and Social gatherings to be arranged periodically in the
Hal | é. 0

Then, in the early 1930s, a Horticultural Society was formed with meetings held, shows
organised, Presentation Cups awarded (one for Junior exhibitors and another for (adult)
Vegetable classes). It is unclear when and why this Society ceased to exist, and no
records appear to have been preserved after 1969. However, it was resurrected by the
Hallow Association in 1980 who enlisted the assistance of Worcester Beekeepers.

Todayds Soci et Januarg 85fwithramandittée of 10, plus 100 members. Regular
meetings were arranged, and two Shows each year.

Now, the present-day Society still organises two Shows each year but with 2 Junior cups awarded,
and 18 cups/trophies for other classes. The annual programme includes an AGM, 8 monthly
meetings with a Speaker, plus many other social occasions, outings, and activities. Like all
organisations, with restrictions brought about by Covid, all such things came abruptly to an end in
March 2020. Since then we have been able to keep in touch by e-mail, with weekly messages from
members offering excess seedlings and plants to others, information and ideas have been
exchanged and articles written. In 2019 membership reached a healthy 85 people, with two thirds
re-joining in February 2020, before Covid put a stop to further meetings. Our e-mails go out to
members, plus others who are interested in what we do, a total of 80 households, and wed rloeking
forward to meeting again just as soon as it is deemed safe to do so.

Some of you may think that &éSocietyd sounds a
the case. Many of our members have a great deal of knowledge of plants and trees, but there are
equally quite a lot of us that just enjoy our gardens, growing things to eat or just something that is
good to look at.

We are proud to be able to say that the aims set out in 1929 (highlighted above) still exist today and
are achieved - just come to a meeting when it is possible i and see the happy faces and listen to
the chatter. You will be made very welcome. In the meantime, if you would like to receive our
weekly e-mailings please get in touch with our chairman, Andrea Unwin - address as below:

andrea@andvyu.plus.com
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